
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

COMBINED

HEALTH COMMITTEE AND BUILDING COMMITTEE

September 22, 2014

Meeting called to order:
2:00 P.M.

Building Committee

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman

Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member

Larry Rice, Member

Health Committee

Those present:
Vicky Moxley, Chairman

Donald Cuttill, Member

Paul Struve, Member

Larry Rice, Member

Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Philip Kringlie, Trustee

Hugh Rhodes, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller

Jack Scott, Superintendent of Public Works

Ernest Millsap, Chief of Police

Timothy Callahan, Attorney

Mr. Struve opens the meeting with a discussion regarding emergency accommodations for tenants.  Last week Mr. Struve and Mrs. Moxley were at a Lenzi Avenue apartment where they observed deplorable conditions at 6029 Lenzi apartment #3.  The issue in this apartment is mold and structure.

A structural Engineer has been notified.  The question Mr. Struve has is what are the options of the Village in this regard should a tenant needed to be removed.

The above scenario and like situations are presented to our legal staff and the rest of the Board for guidance and ideas.

Mrs. Moxley states that this could be extended to the rest of the residents in town, a home or apartment, etc.  We need to know how far the Village can go to make an accommodation for displace persons.

Mr. Struve also states he would like to know what are our legal responsibilities.

Mr. O'Connell states that there is also the possibility of going to the DCFS if it is thought that there were children being jeopardized by parents not doing something.  The other option is the owner of this building.  The situation just described will be brought out in court.  There are some things in progress to correct this issue.  There is a court date this Wednesday concerning this particular issue.

Mrs. Moxley states there was an inordinate amount of mold in the apartment creating this deplorable condition.  This condition requires an environmental engineer to assess the situation.

Mr. Struve suggests the Board members are requested to think a about what we should do should tenants become displaced.

Mrs. Moxley asks what do we do with these displaced residents.  Does the Village have any kind of responsibility to provide some sort of shelter?

Mr. O'Connell suggests the simple legal answer is no we do not have any responsibility.  But the simple moral answer, the way we have always operated is yes.  This is a policy decision that the Board is going to have to make.

Mr. Struve suggests that we should set up some sort of emergency fund to deal with these types of situations. 

Mr. O'Connell suggests that we get the environmental engineer into that location and give us a measure of how immediate the problem is.  If the problem is that immediate, then the Board would have to consider whether you want to put them into an alternate living quarters.

Mr. Kringlie asks if the landlord should be cited for not fixing the mold?  Mr. O'Connell says he should be cited.

Again there needs to be input from the rest of the Board of Trustees.

Mrs. Salerno states that she could set up an agreement with a local motel to handle a situation like this.

Adjourned:    2:20 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk

